
SUBMISSION NO. 9 
Inquiry into National Funding Agreements

42/120 Collins Street GPO Box 1472 Telephone +61386642664
Melbourne 3000 Melbourne 3001 Facsimile +61386642666

www.bca.com.au

6 May 2011

The Secreta ry
Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit
PO Box 6021
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

jcpaa@aph.gov.au

Dear Sir/Madam

BusieU
ut

il f
lia

SUBMISSION TO THE INQUIRY INTO NATIONAL FUNDING AGREEMENTS

The Business Council of Australia (BCA) is pleased to provide a submission to the
Joint Committee of Public Accounts and Audit's Inquiry into National Funding
Agreements.

The area of national funding agreements and the broader matter of federal financial
relations will be of growing importance for Australia in the years ahead and a policy
area in which the BCA will have a strong interest.

The BCA supports the revised federal financial framework as reformed in 2008,
which aims to give states greater flexibility in key policy areas, along with higher
levels of accountability through annual benchmark reporting. The reforms of 2008
rationalised 92 Specific Purpose Payments into six national agreements. However,
since this time we note that 51 new national partnership agreements have been
agreed by COAG with this number to increase substantially as more agreements
under development are finalised.

The increase in the number of national partnership agreements highlights the need
for the Council of Australian Governments (COAG) to be more disciplined in
delivering on the intent of the framework. In particular, the BCA:

• Does not want to see the continuing proliferation of new national partnership
agreements as in many cases these agreements are effectively reintroducing
a specific purpose payment approach.

• Would prefer that the states retain their flexibility over how they deliver
services without there being undue and excessive Commonwealth direction.

• Supports efforts to keep the COAG agenda and associated funding
agreements tightly focused on efforts to lift the productive capacity of the
economy.

At the same time, it will be necessary to address a number of anomalies in the
present Commonwealth-state fiscal arrangements that impose disincentives for
states to pursue sensible reforms. The recent announcement by the Treasurer of a
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